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CITY OF GOODYEAR 

CITY COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 

SUBJECT: Intergovernmental Agreement 

with Maricopa County for exchange of 

services. 

STAFF PRESENTER: Luke Albert, City 

Traffic Engineer 

 

CASE NUMBER: N/A 

 

OTHER PRESENTER: N/A   

 

PROPOSED ACTION:   

 

Authorize the City Manager or designee to execute an Intergovernmental Agreement with 

Maricopa County for exchange of services. (Luke Albert, City Traffic Engineer)   

BACKGROUND AND PREVIOUS ACTIONS: 

 

The Entente Agreement between Maricopa County and the City of Goodyear was approved by 

City Council (COAC 13-4958) on January 28, 2013, and remains effective for five years.  This 

agreement allows staff from the city and Maricopa County Department of Transportation 

(MCDOT) to exchange maintenance services of equal value.  It also allows the city and MCDOT 

to partner on shared projects and allow one agency or the other to serve as the lead on shared 

projects.   

 

STAFF ANALYSIS: 

 

For the past four fiscal years, the city and county have entered into letter agreements to exchange 

city street sweeping services on county streets for county grading services on city streets.  The 

benefit to the city is increased efficiency and productivity of the services each agency currently 

performs.  MCDOT performs services such as grading full time because they have the equipment 

and personnel to perform this service, and they grade county areas daily.  They also have to travel 

over city gravel roads to get to MCDOT gravel roads to do that grading.  The city operates street 

sweepers on a daily basis with a service level of sweeping every street once every two months but 

MCDOT has to contract out to sweep streets that are near their rights-of-way (ROW).  Exchanging 

these services is just one example of how each agency maintains their expected service level with 

a more efficient use of personnel and equipment through the Entente Agreement. 

 

FISCAL ANALYSIS: 

 

The agreement allows for a maximum value of $250,000 for exchanged services each year.  The 

only cost to Goodyear other than staff time is a payment for services provided by MCDOT that 

exceed the value of services provided by Goodyear.  Goodyear and MCDOT have revised the 

scope of the services as needed each year in order to minimize out of pocket cost to either agency.  

For FY 16, Goodyear owed MCDOT $763.40 when final costs were reconciled.  Any costs for 

services owed to MCDOT will be funded out of the Street Maintenance operating budget.      
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RECOMMENDATION: 
 

Staff recommends approval of this intergovernmental agreement. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

Staff Report 

Agreement 
 
 
 
Internal Review 

☒ Legal Review Complete Date: 5/5/2017    Reviewed By: Sarah Chilton, Assistant City Attorney 

 


